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FROM THE CHIEF 

I want to start by thanking everyone who gave 

positive input on our quarterly newsletter. I feel it’s a 

great way for our community to see some of the 

activity our officers are doing within the Town of Mont 

Vernon.   

Our department is currently facing an issue 

with staffing as Officer Jason Johnson is currently at 

the police academy in Concord and Officer Kris Wolf 

has been sent to the southern border with the NH 

National Guard. Because of this, we are currently 

down two full time officers. Fortunately, we have had 

great interest in potential police officer candidates for 

part-time positions and have been able to hire two 

new officers to assist us with our staffing needs. 

Officer Casey Morgan has completed his field training 

and is on solo patrol and we will be swearing in an 

additional officer within the coming weeks.  

 Although we have been short staffed, we will 

continue to provide all services to the community.  

- Chief Mark K. Slavin 

A BIG THANK YOU TO THE DALAND MEMORIAL 

LIBRARY 

The Daland Memorial Library invited the Mont 

Vernon Police Department to be part of their “Senior 

Summer Session.” Chief Slavin and Officer Reppucci 

spoke about the numerous programs the police 

department offers to seniors, currents trends in scams, 

and were able to receive valuable feedback from the 

community.  It was a pleasure to be part of this and  

we hope to be back next year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICER KRISTOPHER WOLF WILL BE HEADED TO 

TEXAS WITH THE N.H. NATIONAL GUARD 

Officer Kris Wolf, who is a full-time patrolman 

with the police department, is headed to Texas with the 

NH National Guard to assist with the border. Officer 

Wolf will be in Texas for up to a year and we wish him a 

safe and speedy return.   

Pictured here from left to right is Officer Reppucci, Chief Slavin, and 

JoAnn Kitchel of the Daland Memorial Library.   

OFFICER CASEY MORGAN IS SWORN IN AS A 

PATROLMAN 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

OFFICER JASON JOHNSON IS CURRENTLY 

ATTENDING THE 190TH NH POLICE ACADEMY 

On August 1st, Officer Jason Johnson, who is a 

full-time patrolman with the Mont Vernon Police 

Department, began attending the 16-week police 

academy in Concord, NH.  Officer Johnson will be 

graduating November 18, 2022.  

GRANTS 

Our department has been awarded grants from 

the NH Office of Highway Safety. These grants will 

allow additional patrols aimed at stopping distracted 

drivers on our roadways. More specifically, our 

department will be looking for intoxicated drivers and 

drivers using their cell phones while operating a motor 

vehicle.  

TRAINING 

This quarter, officers attended training in de-

escalation techniques, ethics, implicit bias, 

handcuffing refresher, hazardous materials, hostage 

negotiation, and impaired driving, amongst others. 

Officers also conducted active shooter training at the 

Mont Vernon Village School. As we have stated in the 

past, training is a big focus of our department. Our 

officers continually train above and beyond the annual 

training requirements set forth by the state to ensure 

we have professional officers ready for any type of 

investigation, emergency, or crisis that may occur.  

 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL WHO HELPED PUT THIS 

YEAR’S LAMSON FARM DAY TOGETHER 

It was great to be part of this year’s Lamson Farm 

Day after a couple of years off. We’re always thankful to 

be part of this event. Hopefully, all the children had a 

chance to tour the inside of the cruiser! 

Pictured here is Chief Slavin giving high-fives to the children as 

they would pass his post.  

SERVING LUNCH TO THE STUDENTS AT THE 

VILLAGE SCHOOL 

Although we are short staffed, we try our 

best to keep with the tradition of serving lunch to 

the children of the Mont Vernon Village School. 

Pictured here is Sgt. Daigneault serving lunch to 

the children of the Village School.  

FROM THE VAULT 

The end of an era with the last Crown Vic leaving our fleet to be 

replaced with the more modern Ford Taurus. As you can see our 

graphic pattern was also updated.  



 

THIRD QUARTER STATS 

                                                                                  July 1, 2022 – September 30, 2022 

**These are not our full stats as open and active investigations will not show here** 

 

  
Animal Complaints  8 

Arrests 7 

Assaults 0 

Assist Citizens 19 

Assist Other Agencies 17 

Burglar Alarms 13 

Civil Stand-by 1 

Conduct After an Accident 0 

Disturbances 4 

Dog Complaints 9 

Domestic Violence 2 

Identity Fraud 0 

Littering 1 

Missing Person/Runaways 0 

M/V Accidents 3 

M/V Assists 12 

M/V Complaints 9 

Mutual Aid  5 

Paperwork Service 35 

Police Information 45 

Protective Custody 1 

Road Hazards 19 

Suspicious Activity 5 

Theft 6 

Town Ordinance Violation 0 

Vin Verification 1 

Welfare Check 10 

Witness Tampering 0 

Property/Area/Building Checks 1567 

House Checks 157 

M/V Stops 246 


